

Federale Overheidsdienst Volksgezondheid Mr. L. Colenbie Victor Hortaplein 40 bus 10 1060 BRUSSELS

Belaium

E-mail: luc.colenbie@health.fgov.be

**Eurotransplant International Foundation** 

P.O. box 2304

2301 CH Leiden

The Netherlands

T+31 71 579 58 00

M secretariat@eurotransplant.org

www.eurotransplant.org

March 24, 2020 Leiden, Reference: 20107ETI20/sl

MELD and LAS updates for non-hospitalized patients Subject:

Dear Mr. Colenbie, dear Luc,

In the process of controlling the rapid spread of the COVID-19 virus, many organ transplant centers will have COVID-19 positive patients admitted. This imposes a risk for other patients, and logistical difficulties for out-patient clinics.

Lung and liver patients need to have regular updates for LAS scores or MELD score (labMELD and exceptional MELD) and are needed to keep their position on the waiting and match list. In order to determine these scores it is necessary that patients are seen by their treating physician in a hospital. Under the current circumstances with the difficulties imposed by COVID-19, this is not always possible or feasible.

Under these exceptional circumstances, we would like to ask your approval to refrain from LAS and MELD updates for all non-hospitalized patients, as long as the restrictions caused by COVID-19 are valid. With this approval, all patients as mentioned above will maintain their score, based on the last data entry in our system. In case of a deterioration of the clinical situation of the patient, new data can still be used for a new score.

The above-mentioned measurements would apply for all patients not admitted to the hospital, for reconfirmation of regular LAS scores, labMELD and exceptional MELD.

Would you be so kind to send us a reaction latest Friday March 27, so we can inform all transplant programs on Monday.

Looking forward to your swift response.

Best regards

Dr. Serge Vogelaar Medical Director